
                                              


Friday, 12 November 2021

St Vincent Rua doing their part for our environment


Community Notices


PLEASE BE AWARE THAT THE SCHOOL’S ACCEPTANCE OF ADVERTISING IN THE SCHOOL NEWSLETTER DOES NOT 
CONSTITUTE APPROVAL AND/OR ENDORSEMENT FOR ANY PRODUCT OR ACTIVITY.

St Vincent Rua class have been learning about the importance of looking 
after our local community env i ronment. The tamar ik i had 
identified  locations around Nelson they believed would have gathered 
the most amount of litter.   Last Wednesday, the class donned their rubber 
gloves, took their recyclable bags and went on the first of their rubbish 
walks to ANZAC and Pioneer Parks. Upon return to school they went 
through and analysed their collection of rubbish. St Vincent Rua picked up 
over 1000 pieces of rubbish on their one hour walk. The class had a 
second rubbish collection walk this week with a beach clean up 
scheduled with Nile Rua and Enviroschools later this term. Thank you to Mr 
Baker and the awesome parent helpers for coming along to support and 
the students for getting your hands dirty for a great cause. 



Tena koutou katoa,  


We are already four weeks into term four and it has been a whirlwind of activities and 

achievements. We are striving to keep our school routines and learning as regular as possible 

through these covid times. Most of the inter-school events have been cancelled for this term 

and this is disappointing when we have been practicing and looking forward to these activities.


Our school will run our own athletics sports on Tuesday 23 November and we will open our pool 

that day and have our first swim, for those children brave enough!!


You are encouraged to come and join us for the athletics sports. This is an outdoor event and 

we ask that you wear a mask so that gives our children, staff and yourselves greater protection.  


On Monday there will be an update for you regarding parents and whanau being onsite and 

what protocols are mandated for schools. Our school will continue to run as normal while 

upholding these new requirements.


We have noticed throughout this term that children are truly missing their Monday and 

Wednesday Breakfast Club. As our volunteer helpers are not able to assist us at present, we 

have decided to run it ourselves. Georgina Mattsen will work from 8.00am and run this time for 

us. From Monday 15 we will be operating a Breakfast Club every  morning from 8.00 - 8.50am. 

All children who arrive at school before 8.30am will need to go to the hall, (not the school 

library as has been happening.) They can have breakfast if they wish and enjoy having this time 

with their friends. This keeps them safe and occupied until 8.30am when they can be in the 

playground or in their classrooms.


Thank you for your ongoing support of us.


Kia kaha, Ngā mihi nui, Sonya.


Things to Remember 

Assemblies are on Mondays & Fridays at 9.10am in the hall.


School phone: 03 548 7970     Absentees mobile: 027 548 7970 


Term 4 2021 Dates:

Tuesday, 23 November 2021 	 	 - APS Athletics Day

Tuesday, 23 November 2021 5.30pm          - BOT Meeting

Monday 13 December 2021 5.30am	 - Year 6 Leavers Dinner

Tuesday 14 December 2021- 9.15am	 - Final Assembly 		 	 

Thursday, 16 December 2021 12.30pm	 - Last Day Term 4 (EARLY FINISH 12.30PM)

Wednesday, 2 February 2022	 	 - APS First Day 2022 School Year

Wednesday, 6 April 2022		 	 - Last Day of Term1 2022            


CANCELLED - School Production, Inter School Athletics and Inter school Football 
Tournament due to Covid 19 Level 2 Restrictions

Principals’ Pen

Touch Rugby at Tahunanui

Friday, 12 November 2021


APS Stars @ 4.30pm - same time and bubble as last week.

(We will notify parents if there is a cancellation due to weather conditions)


Blue Bubble - Fields 7/8/9 located Southern end Beach Road. 

Please arrive 15 minutes prior to start time and please ensure you return 

your playing shirt to your Team Manager at the end of each game. 

APS Pool

Auckland Point School Pool will open for our students only from Tuesday, 23 

November 2021. Weather depending, our tamariki will be able to have their first 
swim for the season after athletics day. Students will be able to use the pool with 

their class during school hours from this date until the end of term. Due to Covid-19 
restrictions the BOT are still yet to decide whether pool keys will be made available 

this summer for our school whānau. We will advise at a later date.



  


PB4L Focus Nelson Primary School Gymnastics Festival

Last Friday, 5 November 2021 Antony & Aaliyah Young-Collins both competed in the 
Nelson Primary School Gymnastics Festival at NIS. We are so proud of them for 
representing the school and for their amazing efforts. Antony achieved second place 
in his age group and returned to school wearing his silver medal.


Well done Antony and Aaliyah.

Principal’s Challenge Award Winners Lunch

Our Term 3 winners of this award received their prize on Wednesday 3rd November 
when they went out for lunch with Mrs Hockley. ‘Whakatoro-Courage’ was the last 
term’s challenge and these tamariki have demonstrated this disposition very ably. 

Congratulations to them. They enjoyed a fun time with Mrs Hockley and showed that 
they have courage and more! Kia tū koe. Kia tia. Be You. Be Great! 

Toto’a - Principal for the Day

Today Toto’a was able to use her award of being Principal for the Day at APS. 

She took to her role beautifully and responsibly.  She presented all the 
assembly awards, ran the roster for the APS Way shop, and was an amazing 

Senior Leader for the day. Congratulations Toto’a. Maybe your name will one 
day be permanently on the door of the principal’s office!




BE YOU. BE GREAT. AWARDS

Term 4 Week 4


Trafalgar Room

Dolton Hunter: For showing responsibility and caring for our bikes. Ka rawe Dolton!

Cleo Costelloe-Baptista: For her positive attitude towards her learning. Ka pai to mahi 
Cleo!

St. Vincent Tahi Room

Lucca Eastman: For making good learning and behaviour choices.


Safera Thompson-Vercoe: For making great choices and always being ready to learn.

St. Vincent Rua Room

Amelia Sutte: For sharing creative ideas in class discussions and being an APS way 

champion! 


Envy-Peyton Takimoana: For displaying a positive attitude towards learning in your 

statistical investigation. 

Nile Tahi Room

Connor Suttie: For consistently pushing himself in Maths by reflecting on his learning 
goals. Kei runga noa atu koe Connor! Outstanding work!

Azariah O’Donnell-Carter: For demonstrating the ‘APS Way’ by persevering to achieve 
tasks that are set out for her. Haere tonu Azariah! Keep going!

Nile Rua Room

Etelisa Laban: For showing great independence towards your maths statistics learning.

Ike-Mari Breet: For showing great friendship qualities to others by being considerate 
and empathetic.


Fair Play: 

Shayna Freeman: For being a role model to her peers and being reflective on all 
aspects of her school life. 


Leading Light:

Amelia Suttie: For consistently making great choices towards her learning. 

BE YOU. BE GREAT. AWARDS

Term 4 Week 3


Trafalgar Room

Ishan Singh: For making great choices all week no matter what anyone else is doing. 
Ka pai to mahi Ishan.

Mele Manou’ohia: For showing resilience and giving all school work a great try. 

Ka rawe Mele.

St. Vincent Tahi Room

Halo van Boxel: For following her new classroom routines and managing herself well.


George Westall: For trying really hard to work independently and for his awesome 

number knowledge.


St. Vincent Rua Room

Ember van Boxel: For showing outstanding reading comprehension and fluency with 
turquoise stories. 

Dy-mon Valentine: For displaying determination in completing your narrative 
writing. Ka Pai to mahi!  


Nile Tahi Room

Mia Makao: For demonstrating whanaungatanga by being such a great friend to her 
peers in class. Ngā mihi nui ki a koe. Huge thanks to you.

Tahiri Samuela: For embracing every learning opportunity at school by giving 
everything a go. Miharo Tahiri. Awesome work.


Nile Rua Room

Daniel Lowden: For being a role model by making great choices in the classroom 
towards his own learning.

Melika Cooper: For working hard on her fraction maths tasks!

Fair Play: 

Ishan Singh: For making great choices when outside practising athletics!


Leading Light:

Amelia Ashton: For making good choices inside and outside of the classroom. 

You’re showing great independence Amelia! 


